
SELECT BOARD, TOWN OF GEORGETOWN

Minutes for Tuesday, September 24, 2024 at 7:00 pm   
Chairman Collins was in attendance, as were Ms. Tudor and Ms. Eee. The Ton Administrator was in attendance, as were the Finance Director and Fire Chief.  There were nine members of the public present.
The meeting was called to order at 7:02pm.
There was no public comment at the outset of the meeting.
There were two items added to the agenda, a pole permit application (addressed under New Business) and the GA Ordinance Signature Sheet (added to Items for Signature).
The Board held two Scheduled appointments: 
· At 7:06pm a Public Hearing on General Assistance Ordinance & Appendices was opened. The General Assistance Coordinator, Ms. McDonald, reported that this was an annual item from the State. There was no further comment. At 7:08pm, the Hearing was closed. On a motion from Ms. Tudor, seconded by Ms. Eee, it was voted unanimously (3-0) to adopt the new General Assistance Ordinance and Appendices
· At 7:15pm, the Board had a meeting with Pat Burns to discuss a working waterfront ordinance. Mr. Burns shared that the Comprehensive Plan had encouraged stronger Town support for its working waterfront. Mr. Burns’ hope is that the Town could preempt some of the problems seen in other coastal communities with new residents creating difficulty for those on the water. He further shared that he hoped the Town could improve on the work being done by the Town of Harpswell, noting that Harpswell’s recent policy did not go far enough. Ms. Eee shared that she hoped knowing “before you buy” would be a key component. The Town Administrator shared that he had discussions with his counterpart in Harpswell and that Harpswell was working on an Ordinance for its Town Meeting in March. Mr. Washburn shared that he hoped to use Harpswell’s work as a potential guide for improvement. It was shared by Ms. Eee that she hoped a group of stakeholders could be convened for this work at the appropriate time. 
On a motion from Ms. Tudor, seconded by Ms. Eee, it was then voted unanimously (3-0) to table the minutes of September 10th Meeting for review and approval.
The Board was provided with the following items for review:
· August Financials
· Hauling Numbers

· Updated Building Permit Listing

The Board was updated on several assessing items. It was noted that mapping was underway, as was the pickup work.
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· US Dept. of Interior - Bureau of Ocean Energy Management –Notice re: Wind Power Leases in Gulf of Maine
· State of Maine – Community Resilience Partnership - Confirmation of re-enrollment
· State of Maine – Office of Senator Vitelli – Email Update

· Maine Municipal Association – RMS Express

· Maine Municipal Association – Labor Law Class on Oct. 8

· Tedford Shelter - Newsletter

· Letter from Carolyn and Robert Conery re: 124 Jewett Road and a desire to obtain a utility easement
The Board was informed, in relation to continuing items, that the Town was in possession of receipts from Hymel’s (Old Schoolhouse Road) for pumping, and that the Carlisle Waste Discharge License for Kennebec Point was renewed.
The following Committee Updates were provided:
· Mr. Collins reported that the Planning Board had a discussion regarding a possible Short Term Rental Ordinance, noting that the Board was awaiting further direction. Mr. Collins further reported that the Robinhood Road Culvert Project had made significant progress.
· Ms. Tudor reported that the Solid Waste Committee had met on September 19th and that the Transfer Station was still inundated with “visitors” during closed hours. 
· Ms. Eee reported that the Fall Frolic and Art Show went well, with a good turnout of Town residents. Ms. Eee also reported that the Recreation Committee was still hosting Yoga, on the 1st and 3rd Sundays of the month. 
The Fire Chief gave a brief Update. The Chief reported that Engine 3 was again out of service for an unknown amount of time, noting that there was a problem with its cooling and transmission systems. The estimate was several weeks before repair. He also reported that the Department received its new LUCAS mechanical CPR device and had initial training with it. The plan was to have it be placed in service after EMS personnel have training on it. He also noted that the Auxiliary’s Spaghetti Supper would be Saturday October 5th at 5pm at the Community Center. Lastly, the Chief noted that there was a ¼ acre woods fire, directly across the street from the station, earlier that day. With a decent turnout, the Department was able to extinguish the fire quickly. He thanked Arrowsic for their mutual aid response.

The Town Administrator gave a brief Update. Mr. Washburn noted that he and Chairman Collins had visited MacMahan Island. It was shared that it was the hope of the Town and Sheepscot Island Company to make the visit an annual one. Mr. Washburn reminded the Board that he would be attending the MMA Annual Convention the following week, noting one day of Town Office Closures. The Administrator further noted that the new road sign for Kendzia Way was up and that the Assessing Agent would be in the Office. Lastly, Mr. Washburn shared that he was working with Rep. Hepler to make better contact with the Departments of Marine Resources and Transportation relative to the Resiliency Monies awarded to the Town. 
The Finance Director gave a brief Update. Ms. McDonald updated the Board on August Financials and General Assistance. She further shared that the Town would need to seek a Tax Anticipation Note ahead of Tax Commitment. It was her professional opinion that it would not need to exceed $600,000. On a motion from Ms. Tudor, seconded by Ms. Eee, it was voted unanimously (3-0) to authorize the Finance Director to proceed with obtaining a TAN not to exceed $600,000. 
The Board addressed the following items of Old Business: 
· Items for a future Special Town Meeting:
· On a motion from Ms. Eee, seconded by Ms. Tudor, the Board accepted the Finance Director’s Recommendation to up the General Assistance Budget by $16,000 to an overall $20,000 – pending Town Meeting Approval. The motion carried unanimously (3-0).
· On a motion from Ms. Tudor, seconded by Ms. Eee, it was determined that all excess ARPA funds would go towards projects outlined in the 2024 Energy Audit. The motion carried unanimously (3-0).
· On a motion from Ms. Tudor, seconded by Ms. Eee, it was voted unanimously (3-0) to move the proposed revisions to the Solid Waste Ordinance to the Special Town Meeting. 
· It was noted that there would be future contracts for Town approval.
The Board addressed the following items of New Business:
· On a motion from Ms. Tudor, seconded by Ms. Eee, it was voted unanimously (3-0) to designate Mary McDonald as the Town of Georgetown’s Voting Delegate & Tyler Washburn its Alternate for the MMA Annual Business Meeting.
· On a motion from Ms. Eee, seconded by Ms. Tudor, it was voted unanimously (3-0) to approve a pole permit application for Five Islands Road. 
The following items were available for signature: 
· Voting Delegate & Alternate for MMA Annual Business Meeting
· General Assistance Appendices 
The was no public comment: 
Pursuant to 1 M.R.S. Section 405(6)(C) it was moved by Mr. Collins and seconded by Ms. Tudor to Executive Session pursuant to Acquisition of Real Property or Economic Development. The vote was unanimous (3-0) Following the Executive Session it was moved by Ms. Tudor, seconded by Ms. Eee, to schedule a Special Select Board Meeting on October 1st at 4:15pm for the purpose of approving a Warrant to call a Special Town Meeting. That vote was unanimous. 
Having transacted all the business before it, the Board stood adjourned. 
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